
May 2017
Dear Friends,

As I write this I'm sat in the vicarage surrounded by boxes. This week my husband Adrian and I started to 
move into the vicarage at Northend and we look forward to truly being part of the community. I'm 
delighted to say that we will be here at Dassett Magna for at least the next year. It's amazing that we are 
in May already, almost halfway through the year. The last few months have been very busy and so much 
has taken place, there has been very little time for me to stand and stare. It hardly seems any time at all 
since we were exchanging Easter greetings and some of us were processing through Fenny Compton 
lead by Alfie the donkey and Bishop Christopher on Palm Sunday. That reminds me that Jesus issued an 
invitation to his first followers: “Follow me.” As followers of Jesus Christ today, he invites us to keep on 
following, to keep on growing in loving God and loving others. I wonder what that might mean for us 
today and how will we respond to that invitation? 

Every blessing,


